

## Twiss Green Newsletter Friday 5th November 2021

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Sue Dymond
Acting Head Teacher: Mrs Katy Fuller
Chair of Governors: Mrs Liz Davis
twissgreen\_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk

TWISS GREEN - 'a learning community where everyone matters and everyone cares.'

**Latest Covid Guidance**: Thank you all for tightening up our school's Covid security by wearing masks and maintaining distancing. I was in a Headteachers' Meeting this week and compared to other schools, at the moment our numbers of staff and pupils with Covid are very low. Hopefully we can keep safe and get to the Christmas Break without too many absences. Ironically, I am writing this from home, awaiting a PCR result! We know no more than everyone else, but it seemed prudent to test out our remote learning systems for the next 2 sets of homework. I have asked the teachers to set homework via Seesaw for the children to return via Seesaw, just so that we know the system is up and running, should we end up needing to use it. Let's hope we don't.

## Site Safety:

In the evenings our school site can be quite dark. Please take extra care. It may be sensible to use your phone's torch if you are finding it difficult to see. Similarly in the car park and on the roads, please be extra cautious and extra slow. We all do our best to teach our children road safety, but as parents, we've probably all seen them step out when it's not safe, or walk across a car park without much awareness that any of the cars could suddenly start moving. You might also want to think about the visibility of your children. There are some great reflective coats around now to help keep them safe.





Christmas is coming to Twiss Green!

Thanks you to our Bents families who supplied us with 2 trees—one for school and one for the New-church Tree Festival. Thank you to Miss Nunnerley, who decorated this one ready for the 1st December.

## TWISS GREEN - 'a learning community where everyone matters and everyone cares.'

## Dates for this term:

**School Christmas Dinner Wednesday 8th December** 

**Thursday 9th December Y1 & 2 Christmas Performance** 

9:30am, 2:30pm & 6:30pm

**Thursday 9th December** Y1 & 2 Christmas Performance

9:30am, 2:30pm & 6:30pm

**Friday 10th December Newchurch Tree Festival—choir event** 

**Friday 10th December Reception Christmas 2:30pm** 

Friday 10th December **Christmas Extravaganza** 

**Tuesday 14th December Coffee, Cakes and Carols** 

Y3 & 4 9:30am, 2:00pm & 6:30pm

**Wednesday 15th December KS1 Christmas Party** 

**Thursday 16th December Christmas Performance** 

Y5 & 6 9:30am, 2:30pm & 6:30pm

Year Four to sing at the Golf Club CANCELLED **Thursday 16th December** 

Friday 17th December **KS2 Christmas Party Tuesday 4th January 2022 INSET** for teaching staff

**Thursday 6th January Extra Open Afternoon for prospective families** 

**Wednesday 16th March Parents' Evening** 

**Thursday 17th March Parents' Evening** 

Congratulations to the following children who have achieved a Headteacher's Award in the last 2 weeks:

Reception—for writing a super sentence: Joe, Chloe, Kimaris and Elise

Reception—for super graphemes: Bella, Noah, Jacob, Raury, Zachary, Hamish and

Darcy

Year Four—for doing exactly what was asked in a piece of writing—Mia